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STATE OF CALIFORNIA-NAT URA L RESOU RCES AGENCY 

CALIFORNIA COASTAL COMMISSION 
45 FRE MONT, SU ITE 2000 
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94105-2219 
VOICE (415) 904- 5200 
FAX ( 415) 904-5400 
TDD (415) 597-5885 

February 2, 2017 

Janea Scott 
Commissioner and Presiding Member 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacrament, CA 95814 

Dear Ms. Scott: 

EDMUN D G. BROWN, JR., G OVERNOR 

On January 30, 2017 I was informed that an email that I had sent to Brian Trautwein of 
Environmental Defense Center regarding biological resources at the site ofNRG Energy Center 
Oxnard, LLC' s proposed Puente Power Project in Oxnard had been posted to the California 
Energy Commission's docket for this project. 

I would like to clarify, for your record, that I did not speak on behalf of the Coastal Commission 
when I sent the email. The Coastal Commission' s evaluation of the proposed project is included 
in the report that it approved in September 2016 and was posted to the Energy Commission 
docket on September 15, 2016. 

I would also like to note that had the information that the Environmental Defense Center recently 
provided to me been available before the Coastal Commission approved its 30413(d) report, this 
information would not have made a substantive difference in the Coastal Commission staff's 
recommended Specific Provisions. Coastal Commission staff would have still recommended the 
Specific Provision found on page 13 of the staff recommendation, which was ultimately adopted 
by the Coastal Commission, recommending that the Energy Commission require that the 
proposed project be relocated. 

Sincerely, 

J onna Engel, PhD. 

Staff Ecologist 

cc: Karen Douglas, Commissioner, Associate Member 
Susan Cochran, Hearing Officer 
Robert B. Weisenmiller, Chair 
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